
 
TRINITY COUNTY ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH DEPARTMENT  

SOLID WASTE LOCAL ENFORCEMENT AGENCY (LEA)  
Date of Notice:  

08/08/2024 
NOTICE OF NEW SOLID WASTE DISPOSAL SITE REGISTRATION PERMIT FOR 

WEAVERVILLE TRANSFER STATION 
 

PROJECT TYPE:    Weaverville Transfer Station Permit Review 
 
PROJECT NAME:    Weaverville Transfer Station 
 
LOCATION FACILITY:   173 Tom Bell Rd, Weaverville, CA 96093 
 
CONTACT:     Diane Rader, 530-623-1326 
 
APPLICANT:    County of Trinity 
 
DATE LEA ACCEPTED  
APPLICATION:   08/06/2024 
 
COUNTY LEA CONTACT: Kristy Anderson, Environmental Health 
Director 
(Local enforcement Agency) Phone (530) 623-1459x2831 

 
As a property owner, tenant, or person who has requested notice, please be advised that the 
County of Trinity County Environmental Health Department (LEA) received a new permit 
application for a solid waste transfer site permit for the Weaverville Solid Waste Transfer 
Station Facility. The LEA is certified by the California Department of Resources, 
Recycling, and Recovery to enforce state laws and regulations at solid waste sites within the 
county of Trinity. 
 
Description of the Project and LEA's Preliminary Determination  
Weaverville Transfer Station is located on the Weaverville Landfill property at 173 Tom 
Bell RD, Weaverville, approximately 1.3 miles Northeast of the junction of California State 
Highway 299 and California State Highway 3 North. On 08/06/2024 the LEA accepted for 
review a permit application package for the existing Weaverville Transfer Station from the 
County of Trinity. The new permit application submitted cited changes to site were made 
in the last 5 years. The applicant has proposed to increase to site capacity of facility to peak 
loading of 45 Tons Per Day (TPD), annual loading of 10,000 Tons and a site capacity of 
99.9 TPD. 
 
 
 



 
 
The Weaverville Transfer Station was built in 1999, as a cost effective option for waste 
disposal in Trinity County. The LEA finds that the registration permit application for the 
Weaverville Transfer Station is accurate and complete as required by State statute, and 
will be submitted to the California Department of Resources, Recycling, and Recovery 
(CalRecycle) for filing post public notification. The LEA has reviewed and approved the 
application submitted. 
 
Where to Get Additional Information  
A copy of the registration permit application is available for public review by appointment 
in the LEA office located at 61 Airport RD, Weaverville, CA 96093. 
 
Options for Submitting Comments and LEA Contact Information  
If you have any questions after reviewing the above information or would like to schedule 
an appointment to review the Weaverville Transfer Station permit application, please 
contact Kristy Anderson at kanderson@trinitycounty.org. If you would like to comment on 
this project, or you may send your written comments via fax (530)623-1353 within 5 
working days of the date of this notice.  
 
Appeals Process Information  
For Information on the appeals process pursuant to PRC § 44307 after the decision to issue 
or deny the permit has occurred, you may contact Kristy Anderson at 
kanderson@trinitycounty.org.  
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